MIAMIBEACH

OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER

NO. LTC #

226-2018

LETTER TO COMMISSION

TO:

Mayor Dan Gelber and Members of the City Commission

FROM:

Jimmy L. Morales, City Manager

DATE:

April 25, 2018

SUBJECT: Youth Commission Motion

The Youth Commission would like you to be aware of the following motion requesting support for a youth job fair promoting teen employment and internships, approved at the April 24, 2018 youth commission meeting.

C: Executive Staff

Dr. Leslie Rosenfeld, Chief Learning Development Officer

City of Miami Beach Youth Commission

Meeting of April 24, 2018

Members Present: Shira Hadar, Sophie Tenenbaum, Rachel Edelstein, and Carolina Martinez

Members Absent: Itai Beaudoin De Roca, Hannah Gelber, and Grant Cohen

Motion made by Rachel Edelstein Motion seconded by Carolina Martinez

Motion Text:

The Youth Commission requests the Miami Beach Mayor and Commission support an email be sent to all businesses with a business tax receipt (BTR) on Miami Beach asking for interest in participating in a youth job fair promoting teen employment and internships for the 2018-19 summer and school year. The youth job fair could extend to neighboring municipalities as well.

The Youth Commission urges the Mayor and Commission to support the above request.

Motion Passage: Votes 4-0